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MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	X
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government

	X
X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 375 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 65 to provide that the state occupies the field of regulation of various sporting, animal, and other activities and prohibits local government from regulating in those fields. 
Specifically, HB 375 prohibits local government from regulating hunting, fishing, trapping: and activities associated with: traps, snares, dogs used for game and field trials, bows, crossbows, arrows, nonexplosive projectiles, and the discharge of firearms in self-defense or other discharge authorized by law. 
Except as provided in subsection (1) of the bill, it does not prohibit local government from regulating the discharge of a firearm in a local government building or a special district zoned for residential, commercial or business use only, except businesses used as an indoor firing range. It does not limit local government from enforcing laws related to animal control and protection related to cruelty to animals. It does not prohibit or limit the use of domestic animals in public parks or the use of service animals in public parks or other locations.
HB 375 prohibits local government from requiring spaying or neutering of any animal, requiring a higher fee for the licensure of an animal which is not spayed or neutered, or provide a lower fee or tax by ownership of an animal which is spayed or neutered. 

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The fiscal impact of HB 375 on local government would likely be a minimal to moderate additional cost depending on the local ordinances and restrictions that currently are in place.
It is not known how many local governments have ordinances which conflict with the bill's provisions. There would be minimal costs for local government to amend or repeal these conflicting ordinances. Costs would include the time and expense of repealing or revising an existing ordinance, advertising the revision in a local newspaper, placing the revision on the business docket for necessary action, and printing a revised list of ordinances. Municipalities periodically (at least every five years by state law) revise their ordinances to eliminate "redundant, obsolete, inconsistent, and invalid provisions.” The cost of this mandate would be less if the repeal or revision was done in conjunction with this periodic updating of ordinances.

Additional expenses relate to an expected long-term increase in the need for animal control staffing and facilities if spaying and neutering programs are limited and revenues are reduced due to a prohibition against collecting associated fees. A representative of the Magistrates and Commissioners Association, estimates that 80% to 90% of all counties operate a spay and neuter program for dogs (and some for cats) that they adopt out to the public. There is some question how the provisions of this bill would affect these programs. Additionally, there would likely be park maintenance costs and possible liability issues related to the repeal of leash laws in public parks.
	DATA SOURCE(S)
	LRC staff. Kentucky League of Cities; Magistrates & Commissioners Association. 
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